
Inauguration Ceremony of the Project for Expansion of Kusra Primary School 
in Kusura Kebele, Amibara Woreda, Afar Region 

 

On 15 November 2023, an inauguration ceremony was held at the Kusra primary 

school for the project for “Expansion of Kusra Primary School in Kusura Kebele, 

Amibara Woreda, Afar Region”.  

 

With the total amount of these projects is up to USD 75,942 through the Japanese Grant 

Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP), Japan supported the 

construction of two furnished school buildings with 8 classrooms and one latrine building. 

This project will provide a classroom environment that is suitable for the students to study, 

and also enable 200 new students to be enrolled. 

 

In her remarks, Ambassador ITO stated that she hoped this project will improve the 

quality of education and provide a brighter future for the children of the Kusra School. 

Mr. Guret Ahamed, Founder and Executive Director of Friendship Support Association, 

expressed his appreciation for Japan’s support. 
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